July 16, 2013

	The County Commission met in a regular scheduled meeting on Tuesday, July 16, 2013 at the Scott County Courthouse.  Members presented were Chairman James Minnix,  member Gary Skibbe, and County Clerk Pam Faurot.  Commissioner Jerry Buxton was absent due to illness.

	3:10	Rebecca Faurot joined the meeting.

	The Commission asked Rebecca to review the proposed “Road Use and Maintenance Agreement” between Scott County and CPV Keystone Renewable Energy Company, LLC.  This agreement is for a wind power company that is planning to place wind turbines in the southeast portion of Scott County.

	3:20	Rebecca Faurot left the meeting.

	Gary Skibbe made a motion to approve the July 2nd and July 9th 2013 Commission Minutes as presented, and the accounts payable as presented by the County Clerk’s office.  James Minnix seconded the motion.  The motion carried 2 “yes” and 1 “absent”.

	The Commission reviewed a bid from Fire Alarm Specialists, Inc. for a new panic button system for the Courthouse.  The bid submitted was $3,875.00.  The Commission took no action.

	James Minnix made a motion to approve a contract with Lynn Epler to provide custodian services at the courthouse.  The contract is for $1,200 month and $12.50 per hour for additional services.  Gary Skibbe seconded the motion.  The motion carried 2 “yes” and 1 “absent”.

	The Commission reviewed a contract with Lewis, Hooper and Dick, LLC for audit and budget services for Scott County and the Scott County Public Building Commission.  No action was taken at this time.

	3:30	Mark Burnett, Joe Meyer, John Fairleigh and Rod Haxton joined the meeting.

	Mark and Joe reviewed the Scott County Hospital 2012 Financial Statement with the Commission.  The hospital continues to see growth since moving into the new facility.  Many programs are expanding and additional services continue to be offered.  The hospital members thanked the County for their continued support.  No action was taken.

	4:10	Mark Burnett, Joe Meyer, John Fairleigh and Rod Haxton left the meeting.

	Gary Skibbe made a motion to approve the Semi-Annual Report from Great Plains development for the Micro-Loan Grant Program.  James Minnix seconded the motion.  The motion carried 2 “yes” and 1 “absent”.

	The Commission approved the following tax change:

	2012-86  Abatement	Craig Bridgeman	$2,084.90

	The Commission approved Zella Carpenter check #570 in an amount of $5,304.00 to Park Lane Nursing Home, Inc. for July special assistance.

	4:25	Ryan Roberts and Bob Campbell joined the meeting.

	Gary Skibbe made a motion to approve a Designated Fund Agreement with the Community Foundation to support donations to the Rural Opportunity Zone Education Fund Program.  James Minnix seconded the motion.  The motion carried 2 “yes” and 1 “absent”.

	4:35 – Ryan Roberts left the meeting.  Richard Cramer joined the meeting.

	
	Gary Skibbe made a motion to approve a road agreement to allow a temporary water line in the county road right-of way at Juniper and Road 20 for C & W Construction, Inc.   James Minnix seconded the motion.  The motion carried 2 “yes” and 1 “absent”.

Richard found someone to move the trees at the Cemetery, but they will wait until fall when the weather is cooler.

	Richard presented the landfill well testing report from Blue Steam Environmental, Inc.  No action was taken.

	Gary Skibbe made a motion to approve a water line in the county right of way on Hereford Road for  Tallgrass, Inc.   James Minnix seconded the motion.  The motion carried 2 “yes” and 1 “absent”.

[bookmark: _GoBack]	Gary Skibbe made a motion to approve an application to partner with the State of Kansas to replace the bridge on Kansas Road at the White Woman crossing.  If this application is approved, the bridge would be replaced and the State would pay 75% of the cost and the County would pay 25%.  James Minnix seconded the motion.   The motion carried 2 “yes” and 1 “absent”.

	Kimble mapping is currently in Scott County training members of the Road Department to use a GPS system to map road signs and other items in Scott County.  Richard was very impressed with the system and all the information that could be collected and loaded directly onto the new GIS mapping system and also the Star Program at the Road Department.  He is very excited to continue the training tomorrow with Thomas Rueters joining in on the project.

	Richard and the Commission discussed the Road Use and Maintenance Agreement proposed by CPV Keystone Renewable Energy Company, LLC.  Richard thought the agreement covered all areas of road management and repair for the planned wind farm in the southeast corner of Scott County.  

	5:20	Richard Cramer and Bob Campbell left the meeting.

	Gary Skibbe made a motion to approve the Road Use and Maintenance Agreement with CPV Keystone Renewable Energy Company, LLC, contingent on approval by the County Attorney.  James Minnix seconded the motion.  .  The motion carried 2 “yes” and 1 “absent”.

	With no further business, the meeting adjourned.



	





